MVCC Liaison/LADOT/CD11/LAPD Bi-Monthly Traffic Committee Meeting

         March 09, 2011 at 10:00 a.m.

Office of Councilman Bill Rosendahl

1645 Corinth Ave., 2nd Floor, Los Angeles, CA 90025

AGENDA

Call to Order.

Approval of Minutes of January 12, 2011.  Agenda items for discussion are as follows.

LADOT Agenda Items

Old Business – Progress Reports & Further Discussion of tabled items from November 10th Meeting:

1. Follow-up on a stakeholder request to extend red-painted curbs at two intersections, Pacific Ave.

& Wade St. and Pacific Ave. & Wasatch Ave. to provide increased visibility for vehicles turning   from Pacific onto Wade St. or Wasatch Ave. where vehicles travel at excessive speeds, as there have been a number of accident close-calls.  (Note: a March 2010 LADOT study concluded that 4-way STOP signs requested for these two intersections were not warranted.)  

2. Follow-up on a request for warning signs at the two-way STOP signs on the Clover Ave. and Rose Ave. crossings at Butler, to caution that the cross-traffic does not stop.  The requestor, who lives at the Clover/Butler intersection, reported that a speed hump south of Clover on Butler causes drivers to slow down, so drivers on Clover often wrongly assume this is a 4-way stop and  run through their STOP signs. The same safety problem (but with no speed hump) exists at the Rose Ave. 2-way STOP signs at Butler, and similar warning signs are needed at that location.


New Business – Items for Discussion:

1. Request that Rose Ave. between Palms Blvd. and Walgrove Ave. be white-striped next to cars parked at the curb, continuing the markings on the Beethoven/Rose Ave. section of the street, for the safety of people getting in and out of their cars in front of their homes.  The street is busy, many cars have been side-swiped or rear-ended by passing speeders, and people have been injured.  Stripes along the curb-side parking areas, plus more frequent police patrolling, could help solve this problem.  [LADOT & LAPD]
2. Request for new solutions to existing traffic safety problems in the block of Beethoven St. between Washington Pl. and Zanja St., due to the narrowness of the street, parking on both sides, and construction of multi-story townhomes in progress on two separate lots on the east side of the street.  (Note: This has been an issue for many years, ever since commuter traffic increased after Playa Vista and Marina del Rey multiple housing projects opened, and has been ignored by the City in its approval of more and more density in the Westside communities.)

Other Agenda Items 

Old Business – Progress Reports & Further Discussion of tabled items from the January 12th Meeting:

      1.
Progress reports re: problem areas identified by residents where parking of oversized vehicles and overnight parking, with people living in these vehicles, is occurring on residential streets; 

actions taken to expedite appropriate restriction signage, monitor illegal parking and assist persons displaced under the Oversize Vehicle Ordinance; CD11’s work with the P.A.T.H. program; current status of letters from LAPD to expedite restrictions and police action in such areas; and posting of parking restriction signs in various areas.   [CD11 & LAPD]
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      2.  Report on results of a speed trailer survey conducted on McLaughlin Ave. between Palms Blvd. 

and Woodbine St. where traffic merges into one lane.  Results were not available at previous        meetings due to a computer operation error, but the report should be available now.  [LAPD] 
      3.  Report on monitoring and enforcement actions re: alley cross-traffic which fails to stop before

exiting either west or east onto Wasatch Ave. in the block between Venice Blvd. and Pacific Ave.  [LAPD]  

4.  Follow-up re: repair and repaving of Warren Ave. to resolve safety issues caused by tree roots                      protruding through the pavement, whether the project has now been scheduled for the fiscal year     2011-12 budget, and whether any plans have been made to address the emergency-level safety issues on this street in the meantime.  (Note: This problem first came up in May 2010, and has continued unresolved for nearly a year now.[CD11] 

5.  Follow-up response to a request from a Beethoven St. resident for resurfacing the street between Venice Blvd. and Palms Blvd., and whether such resurfacing may be included in the 2011-12 fiscal year budget.  [CD11]  

New Business – Items for Discussion:

       No New Business items have been received for discussion at this meeting.

The next Bi-Monthly MVCC/LADOT/CD11/LAPD meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 11, 2011 at 10 a.m. at 1645 Corinth Ave., Room 201, Los Angeles, CA 90025. 

